

LUTHER MEMORIAL LUTHERAN CHURCH

June 29, 2025 Congregational Council Meeting Highlights

- 1. Bruce Prichard provided a report on the mostly completed roof in the council packet. There was an area which would need additional flashing. This was not part of the original contract and would cost an additional \$6175. He requested the funding to do this. A motion was made and past to approve the additional funds. The total cost of the roof including this additional work was still under budget. An email will be going out to the congregation explaining the final work on the roof, the expenses, the payback of the loan, and status of the capital campaign.
- 2. Unfinished Business and General Orders
 - a. Pastors' Reports No questions
 - b. Financial Report Aaron Conklin provided an updated finance report to council. He also said the statements from the accountants are coming to the church in a timelier fashion so the council will have more up-to-date budget information for the meetings.
 - c. All door repairs are complete and new locks added where appropriate. The code for the lock for the Fellowship Hall is available from Marcia. Some type of keychain tags will also be made available with the code.
 - d. Pastor Monica reminded council she would be starting the summer chapel and book study in July.
 - e. Carla included in the council packet the plans for the VBH Informational Meetings this fall. The timeline was also presented and discussed. The first meeting would be September 21 after church and the fellowship committee will assist with a light lunch.

3. New Business

- a. July Meeting Council members agreed not to have a meeting in July. If for any reason information needed to go out, it would be done by email.
- b. The Shiloh Lutheran Picnic Shelter Pastor Monica discussed the new picnic shelter which was being built and asked that LMLC provide a monetary gift for assistance. She mentioned that Shiloh has aided on some of our projects. Council voted to send them \$500 to assist with the shelter.